
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 

Department of Missouri and Arkansas Encampment 

Missouri Civil War Museum, Jefferson Barracks 

Lemay, Missouri 

Saturday, June 5, 2021 

  
In Attendance: Department Commander Sumner Hunnewell of Fletcher Camp #47, Department Sr. Vice 
Commander Joseph Rainey of McPherson Camp #1, Department Jr. Vice Commander Gary L. Scheel of 
St. James Camp #326, Department Secretary/Treasurer PCinC Edward Krieser of Phelps Camp #66, 
PCinC Donald Palmer of Grant Camp #68, PDC John Avery of Grant Camp #68, PDC Martin 
Aubuchon of Grant Camp #68, PDC Walter Busch of Grant Camp #68, PDC Brian Smarker of Westport 
Camp #64, PDC Robert M. Petrovic of Grant Camp #68, PDC Glennon A. Alsop of Wilhelmi Camp 
#17, PDC Randal A. Burd Jr. of Fletcher Camp #47, PDC Dale Crandell of Wesport Camp #64, PCC 
Robert Aubuchon, of Grant Camp #68, CC Douglas Roussin of Fletcher Camp #74, CC Brian P. 
Bradford of Tiger Camp #432,  PCC Robert Amsler of Grant Camp #68, James Morrison of Grant Camp 
#68. 
 
Meeting opened at 10:05am with Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Memorial was held for deceased Brothers in the past year led by acting Chaplain, Walt Busch. 
 
Roll of Officers were called.  It was noted that we have 18 voting Brothers present. 
 
Department Commander Sumner Hunnewell introduced Commander-in-Chief Brian C. Pierson who 
thanked us for the invitation and opted to reserve his remarks to later in the Encampment. 
 
Department Commander Hunnewell introduced Joan Koechig, Missouri Department President of the 
Daughters of Union Veterans of the Civil War. 
 
Minutes of March 13, 2021 Department Business Meeting were distributed as well as being on the 
Department Website. Gary Scheel moved to accept minutes as written. Seconded and passed. 
 
There were no Communications to be read. 
 
Appointment of Encampment Committees. 
 
Officer Reports: 

Department Commander, Sumner Hunnewell 
Sr. Vice Commander, Joseph Rainey 
Jr. Vice Commander, Gary Scheel 
Secretary/Treasurer, Edward Krieser 
Council Member, Randal Burd 
Council Member, Dale Crandell 
Council Member, Robert Aubuchon 
Chaplain, Kenneth Baily 
Quartermaster, Douglas Roussin 
Signals Officer, Walt Busch 
Asst. Signals Officer, James Dixon 
Grave Registration Officer, Gary Scheel 



Historical Records Officer, Walt Busch 
Unionist Editor, Walt Busch 
GAR Memorials Officer, Walt Busch 
Eagle Scout Coordinator, Christopher Warren 
ROTC Coordinator, Dale Crandell 
Medal of Honor Coordinator, Randal Burd Jr. 
Asst. Secretary/Treasurer, Walter Busch 

 

Committee Reports: 

Bylaws Committee, Joe Rainey and Dale Crandell – There were recommendations to the Policies and 
Procedures from the Awards Committee. 

Recommendation #1 – approve adding paragraph 719 to the PPM. 

¶ 719 The Samuel Curtis Award. This award is presented to the individual Brother who recruits the 
greatest number of new members within the Department during the period 1 May through 30 April. 
The award is presented by the Department Commander based upon the information provided by 
the Membership Applications (Form 3) received by the Department Secretary no later than 30 April. 
An award recipient receives a certificate and is eligible for repeat consideration. 

The recommendation from the Committee became a motion with a second and was passed. 

Recommendation #2 – approve adding paragraph 720 to the PPM. 

¶ 720 The Nathaniel Lyons Award. This award is presented to the Camp with the greatest 
percentage increase in membership during the period 1 May through 30 April. The award is 
presented by the Department Commander based upon the information provided within the Camp 
Annual Report (Form 27) received by the Department Secretary no later than 30 April. The Camp 
receives a ribbon streamer and is eligible for repeat consideration. 

The recommendation from the Committee became a motion with a second and passed. 

Recommendation #3 – approve adding paragraph 721 to the PPM. 

¶ 721 The Department Under Forty Award – This award is presented to the Camp with the greatest 
number of new members under age forty (40) during the period 1 May through 30 April. The award 
is presented by the Department Commander based upon the information provided within the Camp 
Annual Report (Form 27) received by the Department Secretary no later than 30 April. The Camp 
receives a ribbon streamer and is eligible for repeat consideration. 

The recommendation from the Committee became a motion with a second and failed. 

Randal Burd moved, camps with three or more new members under the age of 40 during period 1 May 
through 30 April to receive the Under 40 Award. The award is presented by the Department 
Commander based upon the information provided within the Camp Annual Report (Form 27) received 
by the Department Secretary no later than 30 April. The Camp receives a ribbon streamer and is eligible 
for repeat consideration. The motion was seconded and passed. 

The Bylaws Committee reviewed and approved a proposal from Department Commander Hunnewell to 
authorize adding a Past Department Commander’s name and Department Corps badge to the Past 
Department Commander’s badge. This is authorized by the SUVCW Constitution and Regulations 
(C&R), Regulations Chapter V, Article VI, Section 3, Subsection M Past Department Commander 
Badge 



 

Department of Missouri Corp Badge 

� Recommendation #4 – approved the proposed graphic as the Department’s Corp Badge and 
approve adding the following to paragraph 100 in the PPM. 

The Past Department Commander, without cost to the Department, may affix to his Past 
Department Commander badge a top bar of sterling silver on which may be inscribed his name. A 
device may be attached to the top bar, being the symbol of the Department: a silver edged octagon 
with a red interior, which has an "M", a downward feathered arrow, and an "O" inside the octagon. 
Such device shall not extend beyond the edges of the ribbon of the badge, nor shall such device 
cover more than 50% of the ribbon of such badge. 

The recommendation from the Committee became a motion with a second and passed. 
 
Officer Recommendations Committee Report,  

 Patriotic Instructor 

equire submission of Form 40 as a mandatory item for the Eads Award.  The Committee concurred but 
the motion failed. 
 Unionist Editor 

The Department Logo be copyrighted and any camp or person wanting to use it must receive permission 
from a Department Business meeting or Department Encampment to do so.  The Committee concurred 
but the motion failed. 
Don Palmer made a substitute motion to Trademark the Department Logo. It was seconded and passed. 
 Monuments Officer 

The Department submit to the National Organization a petition to have the Memorials information 
compiled and be made available online. The Committee concurred but the motion failed. 
Walt Busch moved to make appropriate changes to the petition to meet the National criteria for approval 
by the Department Officers, then to submit it to National. It was seconded and passed.  

Historical Records Officer 

Accept the forms submitted as inventory control and for receiving gifts of property or on loan. The 
Committee concurred but the motion was tabled to the October business meeting. 

NHDMO Essay Committee/History Selection Committee 

Recommendation #1 – When the $200.00 ROTC prize is not awarded in any given year, that amount is 
added to the prize for the subsequent year, so that the total increases every year until it is awarded. The 
Committee concurred and the motion passed. 
 
Recommendation #2 - When the $200.00 History Essay prize is not awarded in any given year, that 
amount is added to the prize for the subsequent year, so that the total increases every year until it is 
awarded. The Committee concurred and the motion passed. 
 
New Business: 

Randal Burd Jr. moved to purchase two Past Department Commander Badges. Seconded and passed. 



Walt Busch moved to donate $150.00 to the Missouri Civil War Museum for allowing us to use the 
building. Seconded and passed. 
 
Walt Busch moved to purchase a brick from the Missouri Civil War Museum. Seconded and passed. 
 
Robert Petrovic moved to donate the WRC rug to the WRC-GAR Museum. Seconded and passed. 
 
Walt Busch move to give Brian Smarker one of our 1941 GAR Excelsior Springs Ribbons to go to the 
Excelsior Springs Museum. Seconded and passed. 
 
Nominations of Department Officers: 

Department Commander: Dale Crandell nominated Gary Scheel. There were no other nominations. 
 
Randal Burd moved the Secretary cast one vote when there is only one candidate for the office. 
 
Senior Vice Commander: Walter Busch nominated Robert Amsler. Dale Crandell Nominated Brian 
Bradford.  Robert Amsler won the election. 
 
Junior Vice Commander: Dale Crandell nominated Brian Bradford. There were no other nominations. 
 
Department Council: Walt Buch nominated Robert Aubuchon.  There were no other nominations. 
 
Dale Crandell moved that in the case of only one nomination the Secretary cast one unanimous ballot for 
that nominee.  Seconded and passed. 
 
Delegates to the National Encampment: A show of hands was requested for anyone planning to attend 
the 2021 National Encampment who was not a PDC or PCinC. It was noted that we are allowed 9 
Delegates this year. These were elected as Delegates to the 2021 National Encampment. 
Jon Palmer Joseph Rainey  Douglas Roussin Robert Amsler  Bryan Bradford 
Shane Lind Randy Behr  Robert Aubuchon James Dixon  
 
Walter Busch moved all other Brothers of the Department as alternate Delegates to the National 
Encampment. Seconded and passed. 
 
Commander-in-Chief Brian C. Pierson spoke on the values of the SUVCW and working with the Allied 
Orders for common goals. He then installed the Department elected and appointed Officers. 
 
Closing prayer by Department Chaplain Martin Aubuchon.  
 
Meeting was adjourned by Department Commander Gary Scheel.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Edward J. Krieser, PCinC 
Missouri Department, Secretary/Treasurer 
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Senior Vice Commander

Department Encampment

June 5th 2021

At the department level, I oversaw the Awards and Bylaws Committee. I

also contributed to the department newsletter, The Unionist.

At the Camp Level, I have been active in the General McPherson camp as

Camp Commander and the G.N. Spradling camp as Secretary/Treasurer. I

submitted applications to start a new camp in Little Rock. Completed the

application for a Charter. Wrote the Bylaws for the new camp. Elected the

Officers for the new camp which will be called the Isaac Murphy Camp.
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Junior Vice Commander Report, Department of Missouri/Arkansas SUVCW 

 

Brothers, 

Junior Vice Commander activities since our June 2020 Department Encampment  

 

On July 26, I received an application via mail of Thomas Hindsley of Liberty, MO.  After contacting JVC of the Westport 
Camp I mailed the application and check to him on August 6th. 

 

On August 22, I received via Department of Missouri web page an inquiry from a man in Georgia who was interested 

possibly joining an Arkansas Camp because his great-great Grandfather served in Company M, 1st Arkansas Cavalry.  He 
also expressed maybe joining an Georgia Camp.  I contacted McPherson Camp JVC and forwarded him the contact 

information.   

Brother Christopher Bribiesca, Jr. their JVC contacted the inquirer via e-mail and gave him McPherson Camp 
information.  He copied me in the e-mail for which I was very grateful 

 

October 20th.  Richard Thornton contacted me through Department of Missouri SUVCW website.  He lives in St. Robert 

and inquired about how much service information on his Civil War ancestor to  include on a membership form.  After 

several emails I suggested that he might join the Phelps  Camp in Springfield being the closest one but over 80 miles 

away.  He said he had no problem driving to Springfield because he drives to Marshfield for his reenactment unit.  I then 

contacted Brother Ed Krieser who is Junior Vice Commander of Phelps Camp and he took over from there. 

November 14,  Brother Edward Krieser notified us that he had received a request from Brother David W. Demmy, Sr. 

who is Executive Director at National.    Brother Peter Somerville was requesting to transfer his membership from a 

camp in South Carolina to a Camp in Missouri.  His ancestor was in the 44th Missouri Infantry Regiment and was from 

Unionville, MO.  We decided that we should contact the McNeil Camp in Unionville, MO.   Department Commander 

Sumner Hunnewell called him and he expressed to Commander Hunnewell that he would like to join the McNeil Camp.  

Department Commander Hunnewell then asked me to follow up.  I called Brother Somerville and learned his email.  I 

contacted the McNeil Camp via Department email for that camp.   I received an email from Brian Hudnall that he was 

not an active member but he gave me a phone number for Greg Walters who I believe is the Camp Commander.  I called 

him and he called me on 11/21 and I gave him the information that I had on Brother Somerville.  Brother Walters said he 

would call Brother Somerville the next night. 

December 24,  Lynn Chipperfield sent in an application  via Department of Missouri SUVCW website.  He lives in the area 

of the U.S. Grant Camp #68 in St. Louis.  I forwarded his email to Brother Craig Matthews who is the Junior Vice 

Commander of the Grant Camp.  I also copied Department Commander Hunnewell also. 

January 12, 2021.  I received an email from National Junior Vice Commander-in-Chief where he wanted to set up a zoom 

meeting with the Department Junior Vice Commanders to discuss new Form 3.  We had our meeting on January 16th with 

many emails for suggestions on changes that should be done to Form 3.  February 2nd our last discussion most of us 

decided that the form should remain as changed in November 2020.  The interesting aspect of this Zoom meeting the 

Department Junior Vice Commander of Great Brittan attended.  He asked us where all of our Civil War personal 

collections were.  I think he believes that each of us must have a Civil War museum.  I did show him my Burnside 

Carbine and a couple of other items.  

January 17, 2021 I received an email from prospective member, Peter Somerville, who first contacted the Department on 

November 14, 2020 through the National Organization through Brother Ed Krieser.  In his email he states that he had 

mailed a transfer to the McNeil Camp from a camp in South Carolina but has received no communication from the camp.  

That day I informed him that I would try to contact the Camp.  I apologized about the delay and also sent a copy of his 

email to Department Commander and to the JVC of the Westport Camp.  On March 19th I emailed the Camp Commander 

of the McNeil Camp informing him of the concern by Brother Somerville.  On March 19th the Department Commander 

emailed that he had called Vern Stottlemeyer, Secretary-Treasurer of the McNeil Camp and told him about and was 

assured by Brother Vern that they would be happy to have him.  On March 21 I received an email from Brother 
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Somerville stating that he was mailing a copy of Form 4 and Form 30 to Brother Stottlemeyer along with a check for dues 

to the McNeil Camp and $65 check to cover National and Camp dues.  I explained that he should only send the $40 that 

Brother Stottlemeyer had told him was the dues and that National dues came out of that $40.00.  He was going to contact 

Brother Stottlemeyer the next day to verify I was correct.  I have not heard from him since. 

January 31, 2021.  Brother Bruce Frail, National Junior Vice Commander-in-Chief, sent us an email to answer some of the 

questions we had, specifically the question of what of our members referred to as the Perjury termon on Form 3.  He told 

us Brother James Pahl (Assistant National Counselor) stated it to be completely legal and enforceable.  The National 

Coucil of Administration chose to leave this statement in place.  In this email he informed us of the possibility of the 

SUVCW authorizing Blood and Food drives.  I then forwarded the Blood and Food Drive information to Department 

Commander Hunnewell this information. 

February 23, 2021,  Ramond Browning contacted me through our Department website today.  He had a 816 prefix 

phone number so  I contacted J. Purkable who is/was the Junior Vice Commander  and also a member of the Westport 

Camp in the Kansas City area.  I also sent him an email  stating that I had shared his information with the members of 

the Westport Camp.   Raymond  had two ancestors in the Civil War and he had his one ancestors discharge. 

March 22, 2021.  Received an email from National Junior Vice Commander in Chief who stated that he had received 

many letters and an application from a person wanting to join Camp #68.  After communications with Walter Busch it was 

determined that this guy was already a member of their camp and was trying to place another family Civil War veteran by 

having a second membership form.  I sent Walt the information. 

March 29, 2021.  Received an email via Department website from J. D. Mayo about wanting to join a Camo in Missouri 

because his ancestor was from Missouri.  He is a member of Major General Stonemans Camp #6.  I responded on same 

day explaining that since his ancestor served near Kansas City that I would refer him to the Westport Camp and carbon 

copied Department Commander Hunnewell and Westport JVC J. Purkaple and Brother Dale Crandell.  He responded by 

saying Thank you and that he had ancestors who served in the Confederacy.  On April 4th I received an email from 

Brother Dale Crandell with his communications to Brother John D. Mayo. 

April 13, 2021.  Received an email via Department website from Trent Cornelison with his name, phone number and 

email.  Via text messages he stated he was seeking information about the SUVCW and after several emails and text 

messages explaining what we do, he expressed interest in membership.  I sent him an application and contact information 

for Brother Vern Stottlemeyer of the McNeil Camp #62 since Brother Trent lives in Memphis, Missouri which makes the 

McNeil Camp the closest to him.  As always, I have kept Department Commander informed of all communication. 

April 17, 2021.  Received an email via Department website from Barry Small with his name, phone number and email and 

a short message in the comment box.  He expressed interest in joining our organization.  I responded to his email and 

because he had a 417 area code I also carbon copied Brother Ed Krieser of the Phelps Camp and Department Commander 

Hunnewell both my response and sent them a copy of the email from Barry Small. 

April 17, 2021.  Sent an email to the Department officers and council of administration asking that we add to the form that 

prospective members fill out on our web site that are sent to the Department JVC.  I believe it would be beneficial to put 

on the form town they live in and state.  The request of Trent Cornelison (April 13 note) made him available to be a 

prospective member for 4 different camps depending on where he lived in the 660 phone area. 

May 13, 2021.  Presented a Jr. R.O.T.C. in Poplar Bluff and after the ceremony I was approached by a man who wanted to 

talk to me about the SUVCW.  He had sent in his paperwork to National and was interested in joining our Department.  I 

was discussing with him about the possibility of forming a Camp in Poplar Bluff.  I have sent him some information and 

have had no response since our initial contact. 

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Gary L. Scheel 

Junior Vice Commander 
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Department of Missouri 
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 

www.suvcwmo.org 

Patriotic Instructor Report to the Department Encampment 
5 June 2021 

 
Patriotic Instructor Annual Report. Two camps submitted their Form 40 Camp Patriotic 
Instructor Report: St. James Camp #326 and Westport Camp #64. 
 
 Recommendation. Require submission of Form 40 as a mandatory item for the Eads 

Award. 
 
Patriotic Holidays and Observances.  The project to post short summaries of 21 federal, 
Missouri, and Arkansas patriotic holidays and observances is progressing.  Several were posted 
in the Missouri Unionist.  Next step is to post on the Department’s Facebook page.  Below is an 
example: 
 

Flag Day 
 
Flag Day is June 14, 2021, which commemorates adoption of the thirteen stars and stripes flag by the 
2nd Continental Congress on June 14, 1777.  The U.S. Army was also established on that day.  The 
first National Flag Day was established by Woodrow Wilson’s Presidential Proclamation in 1908 and 
by an Act of Congress in 1949.  
 
A 1942 Congressional Joint Resolution consolidated flag etiquette between the Army and Navy to 
form the foundation for our current public law: Title 4, United States Code, Chapter 1 The Flag.  This 
United States Flag Code establishes the policy for federal agencies and the national standard for the 
display and use of our flag. 
 
The United States flag had 33 stars at the start of American Civil War and added a 34th for Kansas in 
1861 and 35th in 1863 for West Virginia’s succession from Virginia.  The Union did not remove any 
stars when the eleven Confederate States succeeded. 

 
Missouri and Arkansas Civil War Timeline.  The project to post short summaries of 30 local 
Civil War battles and events has started with two published in the Missouri Unionist.  Below is 
an example: 
 

Battle of Boonville 
 
The Battle of Boonville occurred on June 17, 1861, with 1,700 Union infantry and militia under 
Captain Nathaniel Lyon skirmishing with 1,500 from the pro-secessionist Missouri State Guard 
commanded by Colonel John Marmaduke.  With few casualties, it was a minor military victory for 
Union forces but provided an important political and strategic accomplishment.    
 
Missouri like other boarder states was divided between supporting the Union or Confederacy.  
Captain Lyon’s forces were pursuing Governor Claiborne Jackson who was positioning Missouri for 
the Confederacy.  After securing the state capitol in Jefferson City, the Union Army reached Governor 
Jackson and the Missouri State Guard at Boonville.  The better trained and organized Union Army 
ousted the newly formed Missouri State Guard within a few hours.  The strategic significance, was 
pro-secessionist abandoning central Missouri, regrouping in southern Missouri, and setting up the 
Battle of Wilson Creek that followed three months later. 
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Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 2 Department of Missouri 

 
For more information: https://civilwaronthewesternborder.org/encyclopedia/battle-boonville. 

 
Missouri and Arkansas Civil War People.  A project is proposed to post short summaries of 
local Civil War era people to publish in the Missouri Unionist and Department’s Facebook page.  
Below is an example: 
 

James Buchanan Eads (23 May 1820 – 8 March 1887) 
 
James Eads was an entrepreneur and self-taught engineer who designed salvage ships, bridges, and 
railway systems.  For his knowledge of river navigation and ship construction, he was often given the 
courtesy title, Captain Eads.  At the start of the American Civil War, he was recruited by Attorney 
General Edward Bates to plan for the defense of Mississippi River and later contracted to build 30 
ironclads for the Union Navy.  These first-generation ironclads outclassed the Confederacy’s 
gunboats giving the Union a tactical advantage in the western theater. After the war,  
 
For a complete biography: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/James_Buchanan_Eads 

 
In Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty, 
 
Dale Crandell, PDC 
Patriotic Instructor 
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Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 3 Department of Missouri 

Inventory  
1. PI binder, paper records 1 
2. PI flash drive, electronic records 1 
 
Federal, Military, Missouri, and Arkansas Dates 
1. Presidents Day 3rd Monday in February Written 
2. Lincoln Birthday February 12th  Written 
3. Medal of Honor Day March 25th  Written 
4. Truman Birthday May 8th  
5. Armed Forces Day 3rd Saturday in May  Written/Published 
6. Memorial Day Last Monday in May  Written/Published 
7. Traditional Memorial Day May 30th  Written/Published 
8. Army Birthday June 14th  Written/Published 
9. Flag Day June 14th  Written/Published 
10. Independence Day July 4th  Written 
11. Coast Guard Birthday August 4th  Written 
12. Patriot Day September 11th  Written 
13. Constitution Day September 17th  Written 
14. Air Force Birthday September 18th  Written 
15. Navy Birthday October 13th  Written/Published 
16. Missouri Day 3rd Wednesday in October   
17. Election Day Tuesday in November  Written/Published 
18. Marine Corps Birthday November 10th  Written/Published 
19. Veterans Day November 11th  Written/Published 
20. National Guard Birthday December 13th   
21. Wreaths Across America Saturday in December  Written/Published 
 
Missouri Civil War Dates 
1. Battle of Boonville June 17, 1861  Written/Published 
2. Battle of Carthage July 5, 1861   
3. Battle of Wilson's Creek August 10, 1861  
4. Battle of Dry Wood Creek September 2, 1861  
5. 1st Battle of Lexington  September 13-20, 1861 
6. Battle of Liberty September 17, 1861  Written 
7. Battle of Osceola September 22, 1861  Written 
8. Battle of Fredericktown October 21, 1861 
9. 1st Battle of Springfield October 25, 1861  
10. Battle of Belmont October 25, 1861 November 7, 1861 
11. Battle of Mount Zion Church December 28, 1861 
12. Battle of Roan's Tan Yard January 8, 1862  
13. Battle of New Madrid February 28-April 8, 1862 
14. Battle of Kirksville August 6-9, 1862 
15. 1st Battle of Independence August 11, 1862  Written 
16. Battle of Lone Jack August 15-16, 1862 Written 
17. 1st Battle of Newtonia September 30, 1862 
18. Battle of Clark's Mill November 7, 1862  
19. 2nd Battle of Springfield January 8, 1863 
20. Battle of Hartville January 9-11, 1863  Written 
21. Battle of Cape Girardeau April 26, 1863  Written/Published 
22. Battle of Pilot Knob September 27, 1864 
23. Battle of Glasgow October 15, 1864 
24. 2nd Battle of Lexington October 19, 1864  Written 
25. Battle of Little Blue River October 21, 1864  Written 
26. 2nd Battle of Independence October 22, 1864  Written 
27. Battle of Byram's Ford October 22-23, 1864  Written 
28. Battle of Westport October 23, 1864  Written 
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Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 4 Department of Missouri 

29. Battle of Shiloh Creek October 25, 1864  
30. 2nd Battle of Newtonia  October 28, 1864 
 
Missouri Civil War People 
1. Francis Preston Blair, Jr. April 12, 1791 – October 18, 1876 
2. James Buchanan Eads May 23, 1820 – March 8, 1887 
3. Samuel Ryan Curtis February 3, 1805 – December 26. 1866 
4. Nathaniel Lyons July 14, 1818 – August 10, 1861 
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Department of Missouri 

Quartermaster Report 

May 22, 2021 

This is the Quartermaster Report of for 2021.  The following is an inventory of 

Items which have been assigned to me. 

Charters: 

Abe Lincoln Camp 2 

Billy Yank Camp 65 

Major Leo Rassieum Camp 4 

Richard Ogleby Camp 61 

Depart. Of Missouri Charter 1888 

Sons of Union Veterans of the United States of America 1885 

Depart. Of Missouri Charter 1883 

Col David Moore Camp 70  (2 Charters) 

Gen. James McCormick Camp 215 

Gen Franz Sigel Camp 614 

Gen Alexander Asboth Camp 5 

Wm T. Sherman 

 

Other Items 

Altar 

Swaggert stick with eagle head 

Box of Vicksburg flags 

Abe Lincoln picture 

Frank Blair Camp gavel 

Box of Presentation folders  About 8 Packs 

Box of Vicksburg coins 
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Small hanging  banner Oglesby Camp 61 

Several Certificates  

Branson Hollister Camp Flag 

3 small banners-Patriotism, Charity-Fraternity 

Mc Cormick Plastic Banner 

Many small items not listed related to the Department of Missouri but deemed insignificant 

and being stored in totes. 

 

This report submitted 

 

Douglas Roussin 

Quartermaster 

May 22, 2021 
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Grave Registrations Officer Report, Department of Missouri/Arkansas
SUVCW

Since June 2020, I have received the following grave registrations from the
following camps.

Wilhelmi Camp #17 – 318
Fletcher Camp #47—10
Wesrport Camp #64 --4
Grant Camp #68—26
St. James Camp #326—110

Total--106

Respectfully Submitted,

Gary L. Scheel
Department GRO
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D. Christopher Warren, P.D.C. 

Eagle Scout Coordinator 

Department of Missouri – Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 
 c/o 502 S. Grant Street, Desloge, MO 63601  

the_civilwar_guy@yahoo.com 

 
 

Thursday, June 3, 2021 

 

 

 

Greetings Officers & Members of the Department of Missouri – S.U.V.C.W.: 

 

It was an honor to be asked to serve as the Department of Missouri’s Eagle Scout Coordinator for the 2020-

2021 business year.  Having been a former scout myself, as well as a current Cub Scout leader, I have always 

tried to honor the principles of both the S.U.V.C.W. and the B.S.A.   Over the years, it has been my honor to 

attend many Eagle Scout Courts of Honor, and I would like to encourage camps to participate in the giving 

of our award to those that have earned scouting’s highest rank.  Having members of our order to attend these 

ceremonies (especially in a Civil War uniform) makes this an extra special time for these youth.   

 

While the certificates are available through the National Online SUVCW Quartermaster Store 

(http://www.suvcw-qm.org/manage.numo?module=shopping_cart&component=catalog&cid=6), the 

National Order is working on some changes because young ladies can now obtain the rank of Eagle Scout.  

Please be patient as they make these available. 

 

Unfortunately, due to my hectic schedule, I will be unable to attend the Department Encampment this year.  

It is also due to this that I will not be available to be the Department’s Eagle Scout Coordinator for another 

term (as I have been approached by some of the gentlemen seeking the position of Department Commander).  

I will still be available for questions or to try to assist in any way that I can. 

 

Yours in Fraternity, Charity, & Loyalty, 

 

 

D. Christopher Warren, P.D.C. 

(573) 430-2809   
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October 2020 Eagle Scout Coordinator’s Report 

 

*Due to the COVID situation, many of the Scout Councils have not allowed the meeting or activities within 

their organization (especially in person).   

 

 

August 2020 – St. James Camp #326 – 1 Eagle Scout Presentation (no paperwork or info, just verbally told) 

 

September 19, 2020 – Westport Camp #64 – 1 Eagle Scout Presentation (Jakob Mullins – paperwork 

received). 

 
January 8, 2021 – Request for Aaron Volk – sent to Westport Camp (Michael Lundeen).  

 

February 23, 2021 – Request for 5 Eagle Scout Awards – Adrianna Aley, Aydnn King, Dalyah Rybolt, 

Elizabeth Stephenson, Joslin Ungels – sent to Westport Camp (Michael Lundeen – with a follow up phone 

text – no word after). 

 

May 18, 2021 – I received a request for an Eagle Scout Award through Thomas Gremminger (former Dept. 

Eagle Scout Coordinator) for Jacob Merideth, Festus, Missouri.  His Court of Honor will be held in Festus, 

MO on Friday, June 18, 2021, and I will be presenting his award on behalf of the Fletcher Camp #47. 

 

On May 31, 2021, I turned all of the Department property (5 Dept. of Missouri Eagle Scout coins and some 

paperwork) over to Department Commander, Sumner Hunnewell, since I would not be able to attend the 

encampment.   
 

 

Please encourage camps to contact their local scout troops to ensure that the S.U.V.C.W.’s Eagle Scout 

Award continues to be one that fosters positive fraternal relations with the scouts.   

 

Yours in Fraternity, Charity, & Loyalty, 

 

 

D. Christopher Warren, P.D.C. 

(573) 430-2809   

the_civilwar_guy@yahoo.com 
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Department of Missouri 
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 

www.suvcwmo.org 

ROTC Coordinator Report to the Department Encampment 
5 June 2021 

 
ROTC/JROTC Programs.  There are 17 college-level ROTC units in Missouri and Arkansas; 4 assigned to 
a local camp and three in central Arkansas to the Department.  There are 57 high school level JROTC units 
in Missouri, all assigned to local camps.  There are 43 high school level JROTC units in Arkansas; 4 
assigned to Spradling Camp and the rest to the Department. 
 
ROTC Awards.  Two camps reported their ROTC award presentations: St. James Camp #326 and 
Westport Camp #64.  Camp newsletters and Facebook pages indicate there were other camp 
presentations. 
 
JROTC Outstanding Cadet.  There were no nominations for the JROTC Outstanding Cadet competition. 
 
Inventory 
1. SUVCW’s ROTC medal-ribbon bar  8    
2. ROTC binder, paper records 1  
3. ROTC flash drive, electronic records 1  
 
In Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty, 
 
Dale Crandell, PDC 
Patriotic Instructor 
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Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 2 Department of Missouri 

ROTC Units 
 

College Unit SUVCW Camp 

Missouri University of Science & Technology Air Force ROTC Fletcher Camp #47 

Missouri University of Science & Technology Army ROTC Fletcher Camp #47 

St. Louis University Air Force ROTC Grant Camp #68 

Washington University Army ROTC Grant Camp #68 

Lincoln University Army ROTC Lillie Camp #6 

Truman State University Army ROTC McNeil Camp #62 

University of Arkansas - Fayetteville Air Force ROTC McPherson Camp #1 

University of Arkansas - Fayetteville Army ROTC McPherson Camp #1 

Missouri State University Army ROTC Phelps Camp #66 

University of Missouri - Columbia Air Force ROTC Tigers Camp #432 

University of Missouri - Columbia Army ROTC Tigers Camp #432 

University of Missouri - Columbia Navy ROTC Tigers Camp #432 

Missouri Western State University  Army ROTC Westport Camp #64 

University of Central Missouri Army ROTC Westport Camp #64 

Arkansas State University Army ROTC Department 

University of Arkansas - Pine Bluff Army ROTC Department 

University of Central Arkansas Army ROTC Department 
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Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 3 Department of Missouri 

JROTC Units – Missouri 
 

High School Unit SUVCW Camp 

Farmington High School Air Force JROTC Fletcher Camp #47 

Fredericktown High School Army JROTC Fletcher Camp #47 

Pacific High School Marine Corps JROTC Fletcher Camp #47 

Waynesville Career Center Army JROTC Fletcher Camp #47 

Jennings High School Army JROTC Grant Camp #68 

Lafayette High School Air Force JROTC Grant Camp #68 

Marquette High School Air Force JROTC Grant Camp #68 

McCluer High School Army JROTC Grant Camp #68 

Riverview Gardens High School Navy JROTC Grant Camp #68 

Soldan International Studies High School Air Force JROTC Grant Camp #68 

Cleveland Junior Naval Academy Navy JROTC Grant Camp #68 

St. Louis Gateway Institute of Technology Air Force JROTC Grant Camp #68 

St. Louis Roosevelt High School Marine Corps JROTC Grant Camp #68 

University City High School Air Force JROTC Grant Camp #68 

St. Louis Sumner High School Army JROTC Grant Camp #68 

St. Louis Vashon High School Army JROTC Grant Camp #68 

McDonald County High School Army JROTC McPherson Camp #1 

Branson High Schools Air Force JROTC Phelps Camp #66 

Hillcrest High School Army JROTC Phelps Camp #66 

Forsyth High School Marine Corps JROTC Phelps Camp #66 

Joplin High School Army JROTC Phelps Camp #66 

Neosho High School Air Force JROTC Phelps Camp #66 

Nevada High School Air Force JROTC Phelps Camp #66 

Nixa High School Army JROTC Phelps Camp #66 

Republic High School Air Force JROTC Phelps Camp #66 

Ozark High School Army JROTC Phelps Camp #66 

Scott Regional Technology Center Army JROTC Phelps Camp #66 

Willard High School Navy JROTC Phelps Camp #66 

Webb City High School Army JROTC Phelps Camp #66 

Bolivar High School Air Force JROTC Phelps Camp #66 

New Madrid County Central High School Army JROTC St. James Camp #326 

Poplar Bluff High School Army JROTC St. James Camp #326 

Boonslick Technical Education Center Army JROTC Tiger Camp #432 

Missouri Military Academy Army JROTC Tiger Camp #432 

Moberly High School Army JROTC Tiger Camp #432 

Blue Springs High School Air Force JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Blue Springs South High School Air Force JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Clinton High School Army JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Independence Chrisman High School Army JROTC Westport Camp #64 
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Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 4 Department of Missouri 

High School Unit SUVCW Camp 

Independence Truman High School Army JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Independence Van Horn High School Army JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Kansas City Central Academy of Excellence Army JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Kansas City East High School Army JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Kansas City Lincoln College Prep Academy Army JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Kansas City Northeast High School Army JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Knob Noster High School Air Force JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Lee's Summit High School Air Force JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Lee's Summit North High School Air Force JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Lee's Summit West High School Air Force JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Kansas City Southeast High School Army JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Ruskin High School Marine Corps JROTC Westport Camp #64 

Smith Cotton High School Army JROTC Westport Camp #64 

St. Joseph Benton High School Army JROTC Westport Camp #64 

St. Joseph Central High School Army JROTC Westport Camp #64 

St. Joseph Lafayette High School Army JROTC Westport Camp #64 

St. Clair High School Air Force JROTC Wilhelmi Camp #17 

Washington High School Navy JROTC Wilhelmi Camp #17 

 
 
 
  

18



Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 5 Department of Missouri 

JROTC Units – Arkansas 
 

High School Unit SUVCW Camp 

Alma High School Navy JROTC Spradling Camp #72 

Greenwood High School Air Force JROTC Spradling Camp #72 

Northside High School Army JROTC Spradling Camp #72 

Van Buren High School Army JROTC Spradling Camp #72 

Arkadelphia High School Army JROTC Department 

Beebe High School Air Force JROTC Department 

Benton Senior High School Army JROTC Department 

Brookland High School Army JROTC Department 

Bryant High School Air Force JROTC Department 

Cabot High School Air Force JROTC Department 

Catholic High School Marine Corps JROTC Department 

Central High School Air Force JROTC Department 

Conway High School Army JROTC Department 

Dardanelle High School Army JROTC Department 

El Dorado High School Army JROTC Department 

Greene County Tech High School Air Force JROTC Department 

Harrisburg High School Army JROTC Department 

Hope High School Air Force JROTC Department 

Hot Springs High School Navy JROTC Department 

Jacksonville High School Air Force JROTC Department 

Lonoke High School Army JROTC Department 

Malvern High School Army JROTC Department 

Marked Tree High School Army JROTC Department 

Mountain Home High School Navy JROTC Department 

Newport High School Army JROTC Department 

North Little Rock High School Army JROTC Department 

Osceola High School Air Force JROTC Department 

Paragould High School Army JROTC Department 

Parkview Arts Science Magnet High School Navy JROTC Department 

Pine Bluff High School Air Force JROTC Department 

Rivercrest High School Army JROTC Department 

Texarkana Arkansas Senior High School Air Force JROTC Department 

Trumann High School Army JROTC Department 

Valley View High School Army JROTC Department 

Warren High School Army JROTC Department 

Watson Chapel High School Army JROTC Department 

West Memphis High School Army JROTC Department 

Westside High School Air Force JROTC Department 

White Hall High School Army JROTC Department 
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Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 6 Department of Missouri 

High School Unit SUVCW Camp 

Wilbur D. Mills High School Army JROTC Department 

Wynne High School Marine Corps JROTC Department 

Russellville High School Army JROTC Department 

Lake Hamilton High School Army JROTC Department 
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Department of Missouri 
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 

www.suvcwmo.org 

Bylaws Committee Report to the Department Encampment 
5 June 2021 

 
The Department’s Bylaws, Article VII, Section 4 tasks the Bylaws Committee to review the 
Policy and Procedures Manual (PPM) in odd years.  Updates were approved at the 
Department’s March 2021 Business Meeting and published as the 13 March 2021 addition. 
 
The Awards Committee recommended three new recruitment awards for consideration by the 
2021 Department Encampment.  If approved, the Bylaws Committee recommends adding the 
awards to the PPM. 
 
 Recommendation #1 – approve adding paragraph 719 to the PPM. 
 

¶ 719 The Samuel Curtis Award.  This award is presented to the individual Brother who 
recruits the greatest number of new members within the Department during the period 1 
May through 30 April.  The award is presented by the Department Commander based upon 
the information provided by the Membership Applications (Form 3) received by the 
Department Secretary no later than 30 April.  An award recipient receives a certificate and is 
eligible for repeat consideration. 

 
 Recommendation #2 – approve adding paragraph 720 to the PPM. 
 

¶ 720 The Nathaniel Lyons Award.  This award is presented to the Camp with the greatest 
percentage increase in membership during the period 1 May through 30 April. The award is 
presented by the Department Commander based upon the information provided within the 
Camp Annual Report (Form 27) received by the Department Secretary no later than 30 April.  
The Camp receives a ribbon streamer and is eligible for repeat consideration. 
 

 Recommendation #3 – approve adding paragraph 721 to the PPM. 
 

¶ 721 The Department Under Forty Award – This award is presented to the Camp with the 
greatest number of new members under age forty (40) during the period 1 May through 30 
April. The award is presented by the Department Commander based upon the information 
provided within the Camp Annual Report (Form 27) received by the Department Secretary 
no later than 30 April.  The Camp receives a ribbon streamer and is eligible for repeat 
consideration. 

 
The Bylaws Committee reviewed and approved a proposal from Department Commander 
Hunnewell to authorize adding a Past Department Commander’s name and Department Corps 
badge to the Past Department Commander’s badge.  This is authorized by the SUVCW 
Constitution and Regulations (C&R), Regulations Chapter V, Article VI, Section 3, Subsection M 
Past Department Commander Badge 
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Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 2 Department of Missouri 

 
Department of Missouri Corp Badge 
 
 Recommendation #4 – approved the proposed graphic as the Department’s Corp Badge 

and approve adding the following to paragraph 100 in the PPM. 
 

The Past Department Commander, without cost to the Department, may affix to his Past 
Department Commander badge a top bar of sterling silver on which may be inscribed his 
name. A device may be attached to the top bar, being the symbol of the Department: a silver 
edged octagon with a red interior, which has an "M", a downward feathered arrow, and an 
"O" inside the octagon. Such device shall not extend beyond the edges of the ribbon of the 
badge, nor shall such device cover more than 50% of the ribbon of such badge. 

 
In Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty, 
 
Joseph Rainey, PCC 
Chair and SVC 
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Awards Committee

Department Encampment

June 5th, 2021

The Awards Committee (Brothers Randal Burd, Dale Crandell, Martin

Aubuchon, and myself) have reviewed nominees for the Eads and Wayne

Sampson Show Me Spirit Award.

The Show Me Spirit Award goes to Catherine Bell of Mission, KS.

Submitted by Walter Busch.

James B. Eads Award goes to Thomas C. Fletcher Camp #47, and U.S.

Grant Camp #68.

No other nominees for the other Department awards were submitted.

The Awards Committee has developed three new Recruitment Awards to

recognize those Camps and Brothers who have done an outstanding job in

Recruiting new members to the SUVCW. These Awards follow along the

lines of the National Recruitment awards.
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05 June 2021 

 

Subject:  DEPARTMENT PROGRAMS COMMITTEE REPORT 

To:   26th Annual Missouri Department Encampment 

 

The Department Programs Committee focuses on identifying, planning and executing Department-wide 

programs both in and outside of Missouri and Arkansas. The following is a status on the planning for a 2022 

event: 

 

- Department Event at Shiloh National Military Park – Over the past 16 months, the Department 

Programs Committee, with approval from the Department, has been planning a commemorative 

event at Shiloh in 2022 (160th anniversary of the battle). Brothers Mark Coplin and Scott Reed 

visited Shiloh and Corinth and made initial contacts with park management during this period. 

Storm damage in late 2019 and subsequent repair activity, as well as transition of a new park 

superintendent, made communication and coordination difficult. The pandemic added to this 

difficulty. However, progress was made during the first quarter of 2021. 

 

Brother Gary Scheel visited Shiloh in April and met with the new superintendent Allen Etheridge to 

discuss ideas for a program at Shiloh for April 2022 (tentative). Preliminary ideas were presented 

for a “Missouri Day” at Shiloh and feedback was provided: 

 

o Speakers – we will be allowed to have speakers as part of a program. No speakers would 

be allowed in the National Cemetery; however, it would be permitted at the Missouri 

monument or other locations on the battlefield. We still need to find out if we could have 

speakers/program at the Visitor’s Center. 

 

o Flags – we will be allowed to have the Missouri state flag placed at the Missouri monument 

or other Missouri regimental markers. We will not be allowed to place small Missouri flags 

on the graves of Missouri soldiers at the National Cemetery. We would be allowed to place 

U.S. flags on these graves. 

 

o Transportation – the National Park Service will not provide any shuttles or other 

transportation. Each attendee must provide their own transportation on park property. 

 

o Seating – the National Park Service will not provide chairs. Each attendee will be allowed 

to bring their own folding chairs and placed at event sites. 

 

o Uniforms & Weapons – we will be able to wear Union uniforms and bring replica weapons, 

however, gunpowder will not be allowed. No weapons may be fired on park property. 

 

The committee will work to finalize a plan with draft agenda to be presented to Shiloh National 

Military Park for review and approval at the Fall Department business meeting. Three main 

items to be resolved include: 

 

o Date for the event – presently looking at April 2 or April 9 as they are close in proximity to 

the anniversary of the battle (April 6-7). However, other dates in April would probably be 

acceptable. 
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o Inclusion of Corinth – as Corinth is only about 20 miles from Shiloh, it presents an 

opportunity to extend our event. Missouri soldiers contributed significantly to the second 

Battle of Corinth. Shiloh National Military Park also administers the Corinth Interpretive 

Center. 

 

o Ribbons, Medal, and/or Coins – do we want to have commemorative ribbons, medals 

and/or coins for this event? The committee will include recommendations along with costs 

as part of the plan to be approved by the Department. 

 

Potential programs for future consideration include: 

- Department Events at other National Park Civil War Sites (2023-2025) – continue to 

commemorate the contributions of Missouri soldiers at major battles and campaigns outside of 

Missouri: 

 

o Fort Donelson National Battlefield (Tennessee) – included were the 8th and 13th Missouri 

Infantry regiments, the 1st Missouri Light Artillery and the U.S.S. St. Louis and U.S.S. 

Carondelet, two of James Eads’ gunboats. 

 

o Chickamauga & Chattanooga National Military Park (Tennessee/Georgia) – at 

Chickamauga, included were the 2nd and 15th Missouri Infantry regiments and the 1st 

Missouri Light Artillery. One of our SVR units in the 4th Military District represents the 2nd 

Missouri Infantry. During the Chattanooga Campaign, 12 Missouri infantry and two Missouri 

artillery units participated. 

 

- Department Event Commemorating Union Responses to Price’s Raid of 1864 (2024) - develop 

program involving battle sites across Missouri associated with Price’s Raid similar to what was 

originally envisioned during the Civil War sesquicentennial before insurance restrictions effectively 

ended the program. This event or series of events would help educate the public about a critical 

period during the Civil War in Missouri. 

 

The committee welcomes any feedback on proposed events and/or ideas for new events. It is the 

committee’s desire to develop programs that would draw interest of Brothers across the Department and 

stimulate participation from all Camps in the Department of Missouri (including Arkansas). 

 

In Fraternity, Charity & Loyalty, 

Don Palmer 
Chairman, Department Programs Committee 
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GAR MARKER

GAR Kansas City, MO Encampment

There is no change since the last report at the Department business meeting in March 2021. The
camp has $5,000 for the purchase and installation of a historical marker to commemorate the
GAR’s 50th National Encampment and Golden Jubilee held in Kansas City, August 28-
September, 2, 1916. While Kansas City’s Arts Commission approved locating the marker at
Barney Allan Plaza, the city is pursuing a new public parking garage to support the adjacent
Bartle Hall Convention Center.

GAR St. Louis, MO Encampment

There is no change since the last report at the Department business meeting in March 2021. The
21st Annual GAR Encampment was held in St. Louis September 27-20, 1887.

One the major challenges that we are facing is finding a location that will allow the placement of
a marker.

With the assistance of National Park Rangers Doug Harding and John Pellarin, a newspaper
article in the Harpers Weekly showed that there was a camp on the corner of the property of the
Old Courthouse in downtown St. Louis. Letters to Mike Ward, Superintendent of the Gateway
Arch National Park has been made to receive permission for the placement of a marker. The
park rangers have also spoken to their historian Bob Moore about the possibility and asked them
to do whatever they could to get support or a decision. Nothing has transpired. In spite of this
being an idea location, the support is probably not there. Recently I was informed that Mike
Ward has accepted a position with a construction services office of the National Park Service
based out of Omaha, Nebraska. Doug said they would probably select a new superintendent.

Another possible location is at the Soldiers Memorial. Correspondence has been sent to the
Director of the Missouri History Museum.

Correspondence has also been sent to the Director of the Missouri History Museum. The former
Soldiers Museum is now under the authority of the Missouri History Museum has been
remodeled and features new military exhibits and displays.

Another possible location is the St. Louis Public library. The US Grant Camp will continue to
find an appropriate location.

Applications for grants have been made to the SUVCW Memorial/Monument Grant Fund and
SUVCW Charitable Foundation.

Martin Aubuchon, PDC
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2021 Department Encampment Business Meeting

June 5th, 2021

Facebook/Website:

Over the past year we have had a large number of people visit and express interest into our

outlets online. This has gained us many new member prospects as well as public interest. With the

assistance of Walt with the website and handling a lot of the updates, it is a wealth of knowledge for

those visiting.

Updates Needed:

 When you have updates for Events and other happenings, please send them to

me (jdixon@suvcwmo.org) or Walt (wbusch@suvcwmo.org) and we will update

the sites to reflect. This also includes updated photos or your camps if you have

any you wish to share.

 I am actively engaged with the public on finding G.A.R. and Sons items from the

Dept. of Missouri for our records as well as to post and tell stories about online

to get attention to the sites. If you run across any, let me know, or share your

collections.

Marketing/Promotions:

Our biggest issue right now with marketing is that we do not have a general fund for such. I

hope that we can one day have an account that can be used for marketing materials and to use for
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Radio and possibly TV and Newspapers. This could get our name out there to those who do not go

online. This could help get events and membership populations up statewide.

Note:

I wanted to thank those who have reached out to me the last year or so about things, and have

been patient with my communication and working with me. 2019-20 was not a year for all in many

cases, but losing my father and 13 other members of the family and friends was a definite setback. I

hope 2021 stays the course of good days and a lot of hope. I hope the administration uses my assistance

and I will continue to do the good work.

Yours in Fraternity, Charity, & Loyalty,

James R Dixon, PCC

Marketing & Promotions

Webmaster
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Randal A. Burd, Jr., PDC 
Department Council 
Medal of Honor Remembrance Officer 
Chair, Honoring Living Veterans Committee 
Chair, NHDMO Essay Committee 
Member, Awards Committee 
Member, Essay Committee 

 

Department Council Report 

Nothing to report since last Business Meeting; Request 
report be deferred to post-audit. 
 
Medal of Honor Remembrance Officer 

“Ellsworth’s Avenger: 1st Lieutenant Francis E. Brownell” Missouri Unionist, Sep. 30, 2020 
“Inspiration at Vicksburg: Poetry Beyond the Forlorn Hope” Missouri Unionist, March 31, 2021 
 
Former longtime Medal of Honor Remembrance Officer William L Groth, Jr. died January 15. RIP. 
 
Honoring Living Veterans Committee 

The chair will remind any brothers who are military veterans of the availability of medals from the 
National Quartermaster to honor the military service of living veterans, including the War Medal (Form 
5) and the Military Service Medal (Form 8).  
 
Also, this committee was tasked with developing a program specifically for our Order which focuses on 
honoring and caring for living veterans of any war. The Service to Veterans Medal Guidelines of the Sons 
of the American Revolution was suggested as a guide. However, such a program hasn’t garnered the 
interest necessary to make it successful. 
 
NHDMO Essay Committee / History Selection Committee 

I took over as Chair of this committee from Jim Stebbings at the last Department Encampment. The 

purpose of this committee is to present an award to an entrant in the National History Day in Missouri 

high school essay/presentation contest. Beginning in 2018, our involvement has been as follows: 

2018 – No qualified submissions   2020 – No qualified submissions 

2019 – Tyler J. Trickey    2021 – No qualified submissions? 

There is list of checkboxes entrants can check (which include our organization) to apply for the special 

awards at https://www.nhdmo.org/special-prize-application.html. The contact person at the State 

Historical Society of Missouri appears to have changed at least three times since we have started this, 

with the most recent no longer with the organization, so maintaining a relationship with the sponsoring 

organization has been difficult. It also appears there have been no qualified submissions in 3 of the 4 

years we having sponsored this award. 

Recommendation #1 – When the $200 ROTC prize is not awarded in any given year, that amount is 

added to the prize for the subsequent year, so that the total increases every year until it is awarded.  

Recommendation #2 – When the $200 History Essay prize is not awarded in any given year, that amount 

is added to the prize for the subsequent year, so that the total increases every year until it is awarded. 
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Eagle Scout Coordinator Report
Gentlemen,
In this year of weirdness the Eagle Scout programs have been curtailed. U.S. Grant Camp
#68, presented no Eagle There have been no Scout Awards presented as of this date in 2021.
We have made contact with the first group of female Eagle Scouts in the St. Louis area. It is
our hope that we will be able to present the Awards during the summer of 2021.

I have contracted Jon Klos, St. Louis area Eagle Scout Coordinator. He will be putting the
information for the SUVCW Eagle Scout Award in the packet which is given to prospective
Eagle Scouts. It is hoped this will do a better job of promoting our Award.

Respectful submitted,

John D. Avery, PDC
Eagle Scout Coordinator
U.S. Grant Camp #68
SUVCW
314.660.2948
javery1129@gmail.com

ROTC Coordinator

Gentlemen,

In this second year of weirdness the High Schools and Universities have been trying to figure
out how to conduct their ROTC/JROTC programs. U.S. Grant Camp #68, again awarded the
SUVCW ROTC Award.

There are fifteen High Schools and two Universities in our area. Of the High Schools we
awarded fourteen certificates and medals. One school did not present an award in 2021. Of
the two Universities, One presented an Award and I had no response from one University.

Total of fifteen High School Awards presented.

Total of one University Awards presented.

Grand total of sixteen SUVCW ROTC/JROTC Awards presented by the U.S. Grant Camp #68,
in 2021.

Respectful submitted,

John D. Avery, PDC
ROTC Coordinator
U..S. Grant Camp #68
SUVCW
314.660.2948
javery1129@gmail.com
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The Outstanding Reports from the former Glorious Leader Walt Busch for the Department 

of Missouri Encampment on 5 June 2021 

6/8/20  US Grant Camp Meeting 
7/13/20 US Grant Camp Meeting 
7/17/20 Drop off Slides of 1969 Encampment at Schillers 
7/18/20 US Grant Remembrance Day White Haven – Grant Camp & Others. 
7/21/20 Picked up slides and digital copies at Schillers 
7/21/20 Drop off Old Sherman Camp and Custer Post Documents at Western Historic  
  Manuscripts UMSL 
8/2/20  Submitted 26 Grave Registrations to Gary 
8/10/20 US Grant Camp Meeting 
9/14/20 US Grant Camp Meeting 
10/2-3  Walt Sumner Jim Pahl & Don at Allied Orders Conference 
10/10/20 Dept Meeting – Jefferson City -  Sumner, Walt, & Don 
10/12/20 US Grant Camp Meeting 
10/9/21 Walt – Washington MO take pics of 2 monuments and GAR post and taking pics of  
  GAR  Post Spring Bluff files at Washington City Museum 
10/24/20 National Virtual Encampment – Don, Sumner, Walt, Marty, John A, all attended. 
10/25/20 Sherman Ceremony at Calvary Cem with DUVCW, several members attending.  
  Pictures taken by Walt and Craig Mathews posted to web.  Need portable PA  
  System. 
11/8/20 Daughters of the American Revolution Ceremony at Bellefontaine.  Walt Gave  
  Speech, Marty & Bob Aubuchon did color guard and Craig Mathews took a lot of  
  pictures. About 75 people attending. 
11/9/20 US Grant Camp Meeting 
11/13/20 Update GAR Post file Joplins Morton Post 14 
11/18/20 Added info to Frank Blair Grave info and why it is not a monument. Posted online 
11/24/20 Updated file on Theodore Mohr – 1934 Dept Commander 
12/31/20 Updated Judsonia Monument File with pictures from Joseph Rainey and posted on  
  web 
11/25/20 Update to GAR Post 7 Custer- St Joseph MO 
11/26/20 Added info to Lyon Monument at Lyon Park file and posted. 
11/26/20 Sumner adds Ray Family Monument to Monuments Records 
`12/1/20 Updated info in file and web with new info on why Sherman grave is not a   
  monument 
12/7/20 Conduct Grant Camp ZOOM Meeting – Install Officers – Fill out Form 22 
12/8/20 Complete Filming A-SUVCW Archive from Carol Richards of Moberly Camp – Mail 
  to Jim Pahl for GAR Museum 
12/17/20 Update missing Marker information for 3 markers in Platte County & posted 
12/17/20 Added Leonard Wright Photos of Fort Benton Marker Dedication to the Fort  
  Benton Marker file and posted on-line 
12/22/20 Walt & Sumner in Washington MO to give check to Wash Museum. 
12/24/20 Jim Morrison sent in updates to the St Cloud FLA GAR Post Marker 
12/31/20 Update Post File for the Department of Missouri and post 
01/11/21 US Grant Camp ZOOM Meeting 
02/08/21 Update 2 Washington Mo Monuments with more pictures taken 10/17/21 by me 
02/08/21 US Grant Camp Zoom Meeting 
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2/9/2021 Updated info on former national encampments on website.  Updated GAR Post 
                            Records on Liberal MO Post & the Iron Post 
3/1-4/25/21 Trip out west.  Picture of Gen Reno in Reno, NV & cannon in Colorado Springs  
  Cem 
  Photographed more of Jonathan Hollingworth Collection at Catherine Bells. 
4/28/21 Picked up donations from Jim Stebbings for Encampment & Posted on Line for Sale 
5/11/21 US Grant Camp Meeting – Grand Slam 
5/12/21 Rec’d from Brian Smarker updates on Union Prison Collapse Marker in KC 
5/16/21 Research & Add Sam Johnson MOH Recipient Arkansas to Website 
5/30/21 Attended Memorial Day Ceremonies held by St James Camp in St Mary’s MO 
 
 
UNIONIST EDITOR 
We have yet to receive our Marshall Hope Award from last year’s National Encampment.   
4 Unionists have been produced on time this year.  Next one in the works with a June 28 deadline for 
articles.  Already have several articles/photos as the Covid crisis is finally allowing people to get 
together for pictures again. 
 
Spoke with PDC Randal Burd on Memorial Day and he expressed an interest in being the Unionist 
Editor.  After a little discussion, I told him that he could take it over at year’s end.  I will have three 
more issues.  
 
Recommendation:  I move that the Department Logo be copyrighted and any camp or 
person wanting to use it must receive permission from a department business meeting or 
department encampment to do so.  [Note: This could probably be most easily done by 
simply issuing a department order stating such as it will posted on our website as 
copyrighted and shown as such in our Unionist.] 
 
ASSISTANT SECRETARY-TREASURER 
Have been collecting fees for the 2021 Department Encampment and the occasional monies taken 
in from sale of Vicksburg items from the website and putting them in the 2021 National 
Encampment account.  I have kept records so I can pay back the regular department account.  As 
you read this, I should have given or will shortly give Treasurer Ed Krieser the amounts collectedof 
slightly over $100. 
 
SIGNALS OFFICER 
Draped website several times and have been updating it as needed.  Created a few webpages for a 
few camps, and as I get more time I will continue the process.  Finally figured out how to add my e-
mail address to that of the JVC so that when people fill out our form for more information on our 
website, I will also get a copy so I can follow up that the JVC has sent them info. 
 
I think I can proudly say that our website has more information on it regarding monuments, 
soldiers, genealogy, past commanders and camps that any other SUVCW website.  Just finished 
updating new pictures from the GAR Dept Commander John Hollingsworth archives, plus 
digitizing two books for the site (the 1936 Missouri GAR Encampment Book and the 1936 Missouri 
LGAR Encampment Book).  One of the books has a name of a MO SUVCW commander and I 
accidentally found a picture of our 1894 Mo SV Commander in Uniform, so when I get a little time 
soon have two records to update. 
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Updated everyone’s e-mails as per last per capita report.  7 got rejected as bad e-mails.  I have been 
able to verify 3 with camps so far. 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

33



 

MONUMENTS OFFICER 
These are the only known existing monuments that have not been recorded in Missouri.  Arkansas 
still has over 150 monuments that need to have Form 61s created for them. 
 
Civil War in Camden County -  It is on the grounds of the Camden County Historical Society in 

Linn Creek 

Stanbury Cannon – Gentry County Courthouse Park Area --  Have some information on this, but 

it appears it has been moved and never replaced. 

As of this writing on my computer are files for two Missouri monuments to be added.  One to be 

updated.  Two with questions and then did Westport Camp ever post the marker for the 1916 

National Encampment?  I only have a mock-up of the text in my files. 

Almost finally (for this section anyway)– I have had to work through a few monuments that were 

for both sides or historical markers, particularly in the Platte County area and have had to record 

that they have been removed due to woke-ism (apparently an American flag crossed with a 

Confederate flag to represent the conflict is too much).  I’ve kept the files on site as a record of what 

is now missing. 

Recommendation:  I would like the department to submit the following petition to National 
SUVCW to obtain web space similar to a Weebly site that the Civil War Monuments Officer 
can use to place all files of national monuments on the web like Missouri’s website has.  
Weebly would cost them $38 monthly if billed annually, so $456 per year.  All monuments 
could be placed on individual – department pages.  Most of the files could be up in less than 
a year and the main national website could just link to this.  [NOTE: Below is the proposal I 
wrote as of 5/31.  I’ve asked PDC Burd to tweak it so it is more presentable.  I hope we will be able 
to pass out his revised version for consideration at the encampment.] 
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A Petition to National SUVCW 

 
The Department of Missouri Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War petitions the Sons of 
Union Veterans of the Civil War to provide a usable website for the Memorials Officer to 
create and maintain our monuments records. 
 

Whereas, one of the goals of the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War is the protection of 

Civil War and Grand Army of the Republic monuments; and, 

Whereas, to protect those monuments we have created forms, currently Form 61 and Form 

62, to record information on monuments; and, 

Whereas, the Civil War Memorials Officer has recommended since 2012 the creation of a 

database to list such monuments on a national basis; and, 

Whereas, our grants committees are in need of such information on a regular basis; and, 

Whereas, no work has been done on this project; and 

Whereas, the department of Missouri has a webpage created that not only lists, but also 

provides the entirety of the Form 61s and Form 62s submitted by the department of Missouri 
that any person may access and download; and,  

Whereas, a such a site can cost as little as $500/year; and,  

Whereas, the Memorials Officer can create and maintain for each department a webpage of 

its own listing the Form 61s and 62s, while beginning to train some members to add their 
own forms; and, 

Whereas, this such a site could have this information available to either the public 

(recommended) or members only; and, 

 Whereas, such a site could be used by the organization for more than just a listing of 

monuments; and,  

 Whereas, one such plan allows for unlimited storage use for items that could be used for 

this program or other needs of the organization; and,  

Whereas, the Memorials Officer assures us that many of these Form 61s and 62s can be 

online within the next year;  

Therefore be it resolved that, the Department of Missouri - Sons of Union Veterans of the 

Civil War petitions the Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War to authorize their webmaster 
to set up an account and to set up the Memorials Officer as an editor of the site so that the 
work of establishing a file system of our collected Form 61s and 62s can begin. 
 
 This recommendation would also provide, if the SUVCW wants, a members only section in which a 
password is required to enter the site.  It could also have an officers’ site for Council or other items.  
I believe for $456 per year (plus domain costs), this is much cheaper than paying for a database to be 
developed to handle monuments.  There is also no reason why it couldn’t be set up where smaller 
departments could have their own webpage on this, with one of their members responsible for 
editing the site. 
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DEPARTMENT ENCAMPMENT CHAIR 
Tried to set up meeting in Columbia in 2022.  The American Legion post wants way too much for 
their meeting room despite the fact that I am a SAL member and would hope that would get some 
type of discount.  E-mailed Bryan Bradford about this and asked if there is another place he could 
recommend. I should have a recommendation by the October business meeting.  If there are no 
suitable places for the price we want, I will probably be recommending Jefferson City for the 
meeting. 
 
AS SECRETARY-TREASURER OF US GRANT CAMP 
Forms submitted.  41 Members Currently.  10 Life Members.  Just rebooted our SVR unit with 31 
members signed up initially for it.   
The camp financially supported a reprint of the NPS booklet Grant in St. Louis to be given out to 
attendees at the encampment. 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
July 23  10am – 3pm  Grant Symposium- Maj Gen Byron Bagby, Speaker - Site TBD 
July 24  10am – Grant Remembrance Day – US Grant NHS, (White Haven) – Affton, MO 
August 29 2pm – 56th USCT Remembrance – Missouri Civil War Museum & Jefferson Barracks 
Oct 1  6pm Central Region Association Allied Orders Conference, Murphysboro, IL 
Oct 2  9am  Central Region Association Allied Orders Conference, Murphysboro, IL 
Oct  24 2pm Sherman Remembrance Day – Calvary Cemetery, St Louis 
Nov 7 2pm –TBD  Daughters of American Revolution – Bellefontaine Cemetery 
 
NATIONAL ENCAMPMENT HOST COMMITTEE SECRETARY-TREASURER 
Tours set up.  Meals for Tours Set Up.  Website up to date except for last donor to be added (Total 
Wines).  Requests for letters of welcome from Missouri Governor and St Louis Co Executive Sam 
Paige made (have Paige’s already).  Face masks received for goody bag. Two bands set up (one for 
dinner and one for campfire – Go Deutschland!)  
Corporate Donations from Missouri State Parks, Total Wines, Old Vienna, Beer & Sauce.  Trying 
for some more, like Walmarts (Have letter we can take to individual Walmarts). 
 
2021 Encampment Treasurer Report 
 
I will only be giving a summary of the main account amount as there are now over 400 transactions 
in our accounting table.  Books balances at end of April so I must have done something right!   
 I will give a break down of loyalty bonds, Misc Donations, tours, etc.  Banquets to be reported by 
Bob Petrovic. 
 

Main Account – Total in Account $14,677.00.  Owed to Dept General Account $101.75 
 

MISCELLANEOUS DONATIONS 

Date Name of Donor What Donated 
$ if Value 

Determined 

6/6/2020 Bob Aubuchon, Grant Camp Cash Donation $5.00 

8/14/2020 Dale Crandell, Westport Camp Cash Donation $5.00 
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8/3/2020 Harsh Patel - Edward Jones Cash Donation $100.00 

8/9/2020 Jim Morrison, Grant Camp Cash Donation $15.00 

5/11/2020 Jon Luer Reenacting Items    
Not Determined, 
probably around 

$400 

9/30/2020 Lawrence Crafword $100 Cash $100.00 

6/8/2020 Martin Aubuchon, Grant Camp Cash Donation $5.00 

5/11/2020 Mary Soucy Reenacting Items & BP Gun 
Not Determined, 

probably over $1,000 

10/12.20 Scott Williams, Grant Camp Two Andy Thomas Prints purchased at $50 each $100.00 

5/13/2020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp 
Postage to mail reenacting items to winning bidder $7.75  asking for $4.95 

reimbursement in postage when postage puchased 
$2.80 

5/23/2020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Envelopes for mailing from Dollar General $2.00 

8/14/2020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage to send Allied Medal $3.85 

8/14/2020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage to send Allied Medal $3.85 

8/21/2020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage to send Allied Medals $7.75 

9-15020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage to send Allied Medals $8.30 

9/28/2020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage for Medals $7.75 

10/6/2020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage to send Allied Medals $3.85 

10/26/2020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage of Medal $4.75 

11/2/2020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage for Medals $12.40 

11/5/2020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage for Medals $7.85 

11/9/2020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage for Medals $8.45 

11/12/2020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage for Medals $7.75 

11/21/2020 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage Thank Yous $4.20 

1/5/2021 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage for Medals $7.75 

1/8/2021 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage for Medals $7.75 

1/15/2021 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage for Allied Orders Medal $3.90 

1/21/2021 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Ship Loyalty Bonds $2.80 

1/28/2021 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage 2 sets of medals & 2 allied orders $15.50 

2/2/2021 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage & cost of envelope( $1.79) to mail one medal set $6.64 

2/26/2021 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postate to ship several medals $11.95 

4/28/2021 Catherine Bell, Shawnee KS 2 MO GAR Ribbons to Sell $50.00 

4/28/2021 Jim Stebbings, Naperville IL Misc Items See Letter  See Note 

4/30/2021 Zach Watkins, Kingston PA Non-Earmarked $50.00 

5/6/2021 Don Roberts, St Louis, MO  Non-Earmarked $400.00 

5/10/2021 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage  $575.89 

5/11/2021 Robert Aubuchon, Grant Camp Donation $3.00 

4/11/2021 Schlafly 8 Cases Beer – Pick Up in July   

5/11/2021 Beer Sauce in Sunset Hills Beer Sauce Basket – Pick up in July   

5/11/2021 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage Loyalty Bonds $1.50 

5/21/2021 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage - Don Roberts Thank You $7.95 

5/22/2021 Total Wines 30% Discount on Wines – Pick up in July   
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5/25/2021 Walt Busch, Grant Camp Postage - Excelsior Springs Ribbon to James Dixon $3.80 

        

    Total $1,563.98 

 
Book Ads 

Date Name Amount   PAID 

12/18/2020 Sumner Hunnewell $20.00 Full Yes 

     

1/12/2021 Brian Pierson $40.00 Full Yes 

1/13/2021 Walt Busch $40.00 Full Yes 

2/16/2021 US Grant Camp $120.00 3 Full Pages Yes 

4/12/2021 SUVCW Charitable Foundation $40.00 Full Yes 

4/30/2021 Zach Watkins $50.00 2 half Yes 

4/30/2021 Tad Campbell $40.00 Full Yes 

4/30/2021 Joan Koeching/MO DUVCW $40.00 Full Yes 

4/30/2021 Jay Rarick $40.00 Full Yes 

4/30/2021 Ed Krieser $40.00 Full Yes 

4/30/2021 Calif SUVCW $40.00 Full Yes 

5/5/2021 Dept of KS $40.00 Full Yes 

5/10/2021 US Grant Camp $40.00 Full Yes 

5/10/2021 Robert Grim $40.00 Full Yes 

5/11/2021 David Wildermuth/Hecker $25.00 Half Yes 

5/15/2021 Elijah Washington  $40.00 Full Yes 

5/21/2021 Dept of KY $40.00 Full Yes  

5/25/2021 Alan Russ $40.00 Full Yes 

5/27/2021 Alan Teller $25.00 Half Yes  

          

  TOTAL $800.00     

 
 

VENDOR TABLES   PAID 

Joan Koeching  MO DUVCW 1 table $25.00 Yes 

Kathy Bower - WRC - Unpaid 1 table  NO 

Doug Roussin  - Upaid 5 tables  NO 

 
 

 WINE GLASS SALES Dept & Order   

Date Name  

No of Sets @ 
$20 set 

Total Owed at 
Encampment 

5/18/2021 Ed Krieser MO - SUVCW 2 $40.00 

5/18/2021 Walt Busch MO - SUVCW 1 $20.00 

5/18/2021 Brian Pierson OK - SUVCW 1 $20.00 

5/18/2021 Jim Pahl MO - SUVCW 1 $20.00 

5/18/2021 Craig Mathews MO - SUVCW 1 $20.00 
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5/19/2021 Matt Zahradka MO - SUVCW 2 $40.00 

5/20/2021 Thomas Brown 4th MIL Dist 1 $20.00 

5/20/2021 Greg Wolk MO - SUVCW 1 $20.00 

  TOTALS 10 $200.00 

 
DINNERS PURCHASED 

Date Name Amount 

1/16/2021 Walt Busch & Sandra Walther $80.00 

1/17/2021 Ellen Higgens $40.00 

1/30/2021 Alan Russ $40.00 

1/30/2021 Karen & Denis Lyddane $80.00 

2/16/2021 Cynthia & Douglas Krause $80.00 

2/16/2021 Darlene Choe $40.00 

2/16/2021 Norma Fiedler $40.00 

2/16/2021 Roger & Julie Leturno $80.00 

3/11/2021 Elna Williams & Vada $80.00 

3/11/2021 Ginger Trokey $40.00 

3/11/2021 John Conrad & Paula Vessels $80.00 

3/11/2021 Kevin & Rosemary Martin $80.00 

3/11/2021 Larry & Elsie Bonney $80.00 

3/11/2021 Michael Beard & Dorothy $80.00 

3/11/2021 Sandra Millin & Dennis $80.00 

3/11/2021 Verna Maleski & Avery Frantz $80.00 

4/1/2021 Conrad Fisher $40.00 

4/1/2021 Don McGuire Jr & Kathy $80.00 

4/1/2021 Don Shaw $40.00 

4/1/2021 Jay Rarick $40.00 

4/1/2021 Linda Hartung & Geoff $80.00 

4/1/2021 Lynne Gallaudet Dolan & James $80.00 

4/1/2021 Maribeth Brannen & Bill $80.00 

4/1/2021 Mark & Nora Coplin $80.00 

4/1/2021 Michael & Patricia Paquette $80.00 

4/1/2021 Robert Crum $40.00 

4/1/2021 Ronald Hyer $40.00 

4/1/2021 Sarah Meyer & David $80.00 

4/1/2021 Wayne Wehrheim $40.00 

4/23/2021 Carol Hertensteiner $40.00 

4/23/2021 Donna Sandegren $40.00 

4/23/2021 Jim Houston $40.00 

4/23/2021 John Vander Muelen $40.00 

4/23/2021 Linda Holzhausen $40.00 

4/23/2021 Mary Ellen Fryer $40.00 

4/23/2021 Patricia Dickherber $40.00 

4/23/2021 Randy & Pat Baehr $80.00 

4/23/2021 Sharon Corum $40.00 

5/6/2021 Clint Anderson $40.00 
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5/6/2021 Eric Peterson & Lisa $80.00 

5/6/2021 Fran Black $40.00 

5/6/2021 Jim Lyon & Sharon $80.00 

5/6/2021 Linn & Maria Malaznik $80.00 

5/6/2021 Merrille Carlson $40.00 

5/6/2021 Rebecca Rostron $40.00 

5/6/2021 Tad Campbell $40.00 

5/15/2021 Frank Avila $40.00 

5/15/2021 Terry McKinch $40.00 

1/16/2021 Ed Krieser $40.00 

1/16/2021 Sumner Hunnewell & Sylvia $80.00 

5/15/2021 Jan Davis $40.00 

5/15/2021 Dexter Bishop $40.00 

5/15/2021 Dennis Hutchinson $80.00 

5/19/2021 David Wildermuth & Sheila $80.00 

5/19/2021 William Swafford & Coleen $80.00 

5/19/2021 Albert Smith & Charles Lewis $80.00 

5/19/2021 Mark Day & Barbara $80.00 

5/27/2021 Janet Uribe - Santa Barbara CA $40.00 

5/27/2021 Rebekah - Santa Rosa CA $40.00 

5/27/2021 William Adams - LaPorte In $80.00 

5/27/2021 Maura Mackowski - Gilbert AZ $40.00 

5/27/2021 Lloyd Lamphere Jr - Auroa IL $80.00 

  TOTAL $3,680.00 

 
TOURS 

NAME Civil War Museum Boone Home Nat'l Transport Museum 

Michael Beard & Dorothy  2  

John Conrad & Paula Vessels 2   

James Houston   1 

Robert Wolz 1   

Rocky Bartlow & Kathi 2   

Linn  & Maria Malaznik  2  

Frank Avila 1   

William Swafford & Coleen  2  

Roger Leturno & Julie   2  

Rebekah Thomas  1  

Sylvia Hunnewell  1  

Sumner Hunnewell  1  

TOTALS 6 11 1 
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LOYALTY BONDS 

# Issued To $ 

#1 Wm Stuart Inglish -702 E Howard - California MO 65018 $20.00 

#2 Walter E Busch - 1240 Konert Valley Dr, Fenton, MO 63026 $20.00 

#3 Randel Baehr - 529 Clark Ave, St. Louis, MO 63119 $20.00 

#4 St James Camp 326 - PO Box 87 - Ste. Genevieve MO 63670 $20.00 

#5 Alan R Trodus - 9711 Woodland Rd - Hillsboro MO 63050 $20.00 

#6 Bob Petrovic 20.00 

#7 Walt Busch - 1240 Konert Valley Dr - Fenton, MO 63026 20.00 

#8 Mark Coplin - 4856 Hursley - St Louis, MO 63128 60.00 

#9 Robert Aubuchon 40.00 

#10 Martin R Aubuchon 1015 Hackamore Lane, St Louis, MO 63128 20.00 

#11 US Grant Camp 68, SUVCW 100.00 

#12 Don Palmer Jr, 147 Lucrene Place, Ballwin, MO 63011 $40.00 

#13 Fletcher Camp $100.00 

#14 Westport Camp $100.00 

#15 Robert Amsler Jr    514 Dover Pl, St Louis 63111 $20.00 

#16 Sumnner Hunnewell, 2030 San Piedro Dr, Arnold MO 63011 $100.00 

#17 Robert Amsler Jr    514 Dover Pl, St Louis 63111 $40.00 

#18 Ed Krieser $100.00 

#19 Gary Scheel $20.00 

#20 Randal Burd $100.00 

#21 John Avery $20.00 

#22 Walt Busch - 1240 Konert Valley Dr - Fenton, MO 63026 $20.00 

#23 Wilhelmi Camp $60.00 

#24 John M Robinaon III, PO Box 44, Caledonia, MO 63631 $20.00 

#25 Walt Busch - 1240 Konert Valley Dr - Fenton, MO 63026 $20.00 

#26 Alan Heidbreder, 2005 N Southwest Ct, Columia MO 65202-9532 $40.00 

#27 Jim Morrison, 3848 French Ct, St Louis, MO 63016 $100.00 

#28 Martin R Aubuchon 1015 Hackamore Lane, St Louis, MO 63128 $20.00 

#29 Robert Amsler Jr    514 Dover Pl, St Louis 63111 $40.00 

#30 Walt Busch - 1240 Konert Valley Dr - Fenton, MO 63026 $20.00 

#31 Edwardf Millinger, 124 Linn Dr, Ste Genevieve, MO 63670 (3 bonds) $60.00 

#32 John J Martin, 19301 E 50th Terr S Apt 105 Independence MO 64055-6857 $300.00 

#33 Sumnner Hunnewell, 2030 San Piedro Dr, Arnold MO 63011 $100.00 

#34 Andrew Frederick Wehrheim c/o Wayne Wehrheim PO Box 326 Viola IL 61486-0326 $20.00 

#35 Alexis Michele Wehrheim c/o Wayne Wehrheim PO Box 326 Viola IL 61486-0326 $20.00 

#36 Craig Mathews, Sr  24 Evergreen Ct, Ballwin, MO 63021 $20.00 

#37 Thomas J Brown 5025 North 105th St, Milwaukee, WI 53225 $50.00 

 Total $1,910.00 
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 Walt Donations to Dept of Mo Not Encampment Related   

12/12/2020 Postage - A-SUVCW Archive to GAR Museum  $15.65 

1/5/2021 Postage - Donations  $7.75 

 TOTAL  $23.40 

 
HISTORICAL RECORDS OFFICER 
Took pictures of the archive of Catherine Bell concerning Past GAR Dept Commander Jonathan 
Hollingsworth.  Posted on line.  In the collection was a copy of the 1936 MO GAR and 1936 LGAR 
Proceedings Booklets. And are on-line .  There are several things inside the Catherine Bell archive 
including pictures of last soldiers like our longest surviving African American soldier – George W 
Johnson from Jackson Co.  Also others of GAR Commanders and a name or two of missing Sons 
of Veterans Commanders.  So, hopefully after the National Encampment I will have some time to 
start sorting through this and culling out information.  
 
See Signals Officer Section & my initial list of activities for more. 
 
Proposal:  Accept the forms on the following pages to use as inventory control and for receiving gifts 
of property or loans.  Eventually, all forms could be similar to one attached that DC Hunnewell created 
that show a picture of the item and the date of transfer. 
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Example of DC Hunnewell’s Form 
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 MORE HISTORICAL STUFF TO APPROVE 
I was tasked to make a proposal for a marker that the department could use to mark the previous 
sites of GAR posts.  This is what I came up with.    
 

And this is what I came up with if we have a marker paid for jointly by the Sons and some other Allied 
Order or perhaps MOLLUS 
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DEPARTMENT INVENTORY - FYI 

I would like to get rid of the two totes full of Department Record.   

I also have a box of photos and books from the Catherine Bell – Jonathan Hollingsworth Collection.  

Hopefully, I  am giving them to the Quartermaster today.   

 I have a lot of stuff due to the national encampment that I will not inventory but welcome anyone to do 

it.  I will gladly do an inventory of the remaining items after the national encampment. 

I am temporarily holding the following property for auction/sale at the current department 

encampment to fund raise for the National Encampment.  

1 1935 Rituals of the AUSCVW 

2 1938 By-Laws of the Missouri ASUVCW 

3 Blue Kepi size 7 ¾ with infantry insignia – new 

4 Hermann Werks Medal In Memorium of the GAR 

5 Patch for TAPS 150 

6 Medal for Sesquicentennial 

7 SUVCW Tie Clip 

8 GAR Pin 

9 2010 National Encampment Ribbon from Kansas Numbered 214 

10 Medal for TAPS 150 

11 SUVCW Membership Medal-Pin 

12 SUVCW Rosette 

If they are not auctioned off, I will turn them over to the Quartermaster. 

 

IN CONCLUSION 

I hope twenty-two pages is enough of a report.  Believe me, I could have gone longer detailing all the 

updates to GAR records I did this last year.  Still, I believe this gives the gist of stuff done.    Thank you 

for your patience. 

Next time we meet, I expect everyone to know this so we can say the Pledge of Allegiance properly. 

Treueschwur der USA 

"Ich schwöre Treue auf die Fahne der Vereinigten Staaten von Amerika und die Republik, für die sie 

steht, eine Nation unter Gott, unteilbar, mit Freiheit und Gerechtigkeit für jeden [alle]." 

Mit Brüderlichkeit, Nächstenliebe, und Loyalität, 

Walt Busch, PDC 

Former Glorious Leader  
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Department of Missouri – Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War                                                                    Page _______ of _________ 
PROPERTY INVENTORY FORM 

      Walter E. Busch 

NAME OF MEMBER POSSESSING PROPERTY: _________________________________________________________________________________ 

ITEM BRAND MODEL SERIAL # OTHER DESCRIPTION 
Property # (if 

applicable) 

Example Sword Ames 1850   Field & Staff – (Wristbreaker) Engraved “Lt John Smith” Camp #7344 

Example 
Camera 

Nikon D345 NK343-433 Digital Camera, 24 megapixel, red color None 

Vicksburg 
Coin 

     Leo Rassuier 1 coin  

Vicksburg 
Ribbon  

      Red – 2017 Mo Monument 5 ribbons 

 Black Ribbon   John Byrne    Last Known GAR Burial 17 ribbons  

 Memorial 
Card   John Byrne   Last Known GAR Burial, 2x6  60 cards 

 Department 
Records       Totes 2 totes 
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Department of Missouri – Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War                                                                    Page _______ of _________ 
PROPERTY INVENTORY FORM 

 

 

I attest that this is property held by me and that it is owned by the _______________________________________________________________ 

Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War.   

 

Dated: ____________________  Signed: _______________________________________________Print Name:____________________________ 

I have reviewed the property in the possession of this member and approve of his holding our property: 

 

Dated: ____________________  Signed: _______________________________________________Print Name:____________________________ 

 

Submitted to the Department of Missouri Secretary on ________________________ 

 

Notes: 

1.  Some members may have property that belongs to a camp and also have other property belonging to the department of Missouri.  

Separate forms should be filled out on both. 

2. This form should be filled out for all property that a member has that is possessed by him. 

3. It is recommended that artifacts have pictures taken of them annually and submitted along with the form so that any deterioration may 

be noted and action, if necessary, be taken. 

The department of Missouri recognizes that possession of camp or department property is a responsibility that a member has taken upon 

himself.  We thank the member who has done so and only ask that he takes this responsibility as seriously as possible.  You are honoring the 

boys in blue and the care you provide helps ensure our efforts to preserve artifacts and provide educational opportunities to future generations. 
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2021 National Encampment Report
June 3rd 2021

Everything is finally coming together and businesses are finally open.
Walt has bands under contract for camp firer and banquet.
Walt sent out about 35 requests for a grant.
Tours are set and busses under contract.
Sold 91Loyalty Bonds
I have 120 medals left
I have 0 challenge coins left. I have 200 that will be delivered Monday
I have 76 Allied Orders medals left
Encampment polo shirts have been ordered
Goodie bags waiting on art work from the company. Sumner contacted a company to pay for them
We have 107 banquet reservations
Ordering name tag ribbons next week
We have 298 room night picked up at hotel.
Kim Palmer is working on the banquet.
Next week ordering cobalt wine glasses for the banquet
I still have to pick up a vendors license
Have 2 or 3 more meetings with the hotel.
Have meeting with Brian this weekend.
Walt will have the financial report and more information available.

Bob Petrovic
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To:    Sons   of   Union   Veterans,   Department   of   Missouri   Camp   Commander  
 
Date:    5/28/2021  
 
The   mission   of   Camp   Lillie   is   to   increase   public   awareness   of   the   Sons   of   Unions’   footprint   on   the  
community   through   education.    Membership   is   slowly   increasing   in   number   due   to   communication   and  
education   about   Civil   War   history.  
 
During   the   October   2020   monthly   meeting,   Camp   Lillie,   Sons   of   Union   Veterans,   voted   to   supply   a   tree  
and   donate   $325.00   in   recognition   of   the   Bicentennial   of   Cole   County.    The   Redbud   tree   is   situated  
between   trees   planted   by   the   Daughters   of   the   American   Revolution   and   the   Sons   of   the   American  
Revolution   on   the   west   side   of   the   Cole   County   Courthouse.    Members   Pete   Oetting,   Richard   Frank,  
and   Sam   Buschman   represented   Camp   Lillie   at   the   bicentennial   ceremony   which   took   place   on   May  
3,   2021.    Camp   Lillie   received   recognition   from   Cole   County   on   a    plaque   placed   under   the   tree   and   by  
a   written   proclamation   thanking   Camp   Lillie   for   its   contributions.  
 
This   acknowledgement   from   Cole   County   is   in   addition   to   recognition   received   from   the   City   of  
Jefferson   upon   Camp   Lillie’s   founding.  
 
The   last   meeting   in   2020   was   held   on   November   14.    After   that   time   Covid   precautions   limited  
face-to-face   meetings   and   meeting   space   was   not   available   in   the   area.  
 
In   2021   Camp   Lillie   is   slowly   getting   back   up   to   speed   regarding   membership,   meetings,   and  
activities.  
 
First   meeting   of   2021   was   on   April   24.    There   were   17   members   and   guests   in   attendance.   
 
At   the   May   22   meeting   a   member   of   Camp   Lillie   provided   a   presentation   on   the   life   of   Jordan   Coller,  
who   served   in   the   Civil   War   in   the   46th   Regiment   Pennsylvania   Volunteers.    Coller   served   in   the   Civil  
War   in   the   46th   Regiment   Pennsylvania   Volunteers.     He   moved   to   Missouri   following   the   end   of   the  
Civil   War.    Information   from   the   presentation   will   be   presented   to   the   Missouri   Unionist.  
 
At   the   June   19   meeting   Monsignor   Michael   Witt   will   be   speaking   about   Franz   Sigel   and   father   John  
Bannon.  
 
Camp   Lillie   is   working   with   Tiffany   Patterson   and   Catherine   Owens,   who   both   represent   the   State  
Museum   of   Missouri,   to   provide   an   exhibit   in   the   State   Capitol   about   the   Grand   Army   of   the   Republic.  
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Notices   of   meetings   are   listed   prior   to   every   meeting   in   the   Jefferson   City   News   Tribune   as   well   as   on  
the   Camp   Lillie   Facebook   site.    Agenda’s   for   each   meeting   are   also   available   on   the   Camp’s  
Facebook   page.    Meetings   are   held   on   the   3rd   Saturday   of   each   month,   except   in   cases   of   holidays   or  
adjustments   to   meet   the   needs   of   speakers.  
 
Please   let   me   know   if   you   have   questions   or   would   like   more   information.  
 
Yours   sincerely,  
Pete   Oetting,   Commander   of   Camp   Lillie   No.   6  
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Westport Camp #64 

Department of Missouri 
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 

westport.suvcwmo.org 

Westport Camp #64 Report to the Department Encampment 
June 1, 2020 – May 31, 2021 

 
Westport Camp #64 had a productive and successful year given the COVID-19 conditions.  
Membership stands at 28 with the enrollment of five new members and loss of five members.  
Monthly camp meetings have been virtual, but plans are to resume in person with the joint 
SUVCW-DUVCW social on Independence Day. 
 
National Medal of Honor Day.  The camp commemorated MOH recipient Private Freeman 
Davis on 21 March 2021.  He is buried at Oak Hill Cemetery in Butler, Missouri.   
 
ROTC.  The camp presented the SUVCW ROTC medal to three JROTC units.  Most local 
colleges and high schools suspended their spring awards program.   
 
BSA. The camp presented the Missouri Boy Scout coin and certificate at five BSA Court of 
Honor. 
 
SVR.  There is no change since last year’s report. Twelve camp members have paid dues to 
form a new Sons of Veteran Reserve unit based in Kansas City.  The unit plans to organize as 
Company A, 2nd Missouri Cavalry Regiment (Merrill’s Horse).  This Missouri regiment played a 
pivotal role at the Battle of Westport. 
 
GAR Kansas City Encampment.  There is no change since last year’s report. The camp has 
raised $5,000 for the purchase and installation of a historical marker to commemorate the 
GAR’s 50th National Encampment and Golden Jubilee held in Kansas City, August 28 – 
September 2, 1916.  While Kansas City’s Arts Commission approved locating the marker at 
Barney Allan Plaza, the city is pursuing a new public parking garage to support the adjacent 
Bartle Hall Convention Center. 
 
In Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty 
 
Kenneth Bailey, PCC 
Commander 
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